Bailey Hill Road over French Creek Tributary
Culvert Replacement Project
Update July 12, 2022

On January 25, 2021, $200 million in BRIDGE NY funding, administered
by the New York State Department of Transportation, was made available to
build resiliency in New York communities. The funding allows localities to
rehabilitate and replace culverts.

The Town of Mina identified a culvert on Bailey Hill Road that, for safety
purposes, needs to be replaced. The Town does not have adequate resources
to replace the culvert without financial assistance and submitted a request to
NYS for funding. The Town received approval from NYS to reimburse the
Town for 100% of the qualified costs of the project up to $998,050.

The Town of Mina has engaged Greenman-Pedersen, Inc. (GPI) to prepare
the engineering design and to oversee all aspects of the construction of the
project including contract bidding and administration.

Preliminary plans and site preparation work are now underway. Although
the road is not closed at this time, motorists need to be cautious when
traveling Bailey Hill Road. It is anticipated that a section of Bailey Hill
Road (from Route 430 to the Mina-French Creek Road) will be closed to the
public in 2024 for three (3) months during construction.



